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Late last year, Ray Park
Heritage Group and the
Bambara Busheare
volunteers received a.
520,000 grant from the

Australian Government
initiated Natural Resource

Management Caring for

. ity CAovm—"y
Action Grants Scheme.

‘This means that a large:
section of Ray Park reserve
behind Magnolia Avenue
Walkway and Japonica
Road at Roselea/
Carlingford will undergo
major restoration.

‘The area, once orchards,
was rezoned for housing
sub-division in the 19605
and as a condition of sub-
division the area known as
Ray Park was created.
Unfortunately; with the
sub-division works the
native understorey was
cleared leaving only a few
endemic Blackbutt and
Turpentine trees. Over the
years weeds have
dominated the site.

Last month local
politicians and councillors
joined volunteers and
planted three blackbutts to
initiate the project which
is expected to take 18
months.

“This important sie links

he Flomesas' ok,
heritage walk and nature
trail which serves as a
commauter link between
several parks and reserves.

o keep the public
informed, it is planned
that temporary informative
posters will be placed on
site outlning the progress
of the project.

In the final stage of the
project the revegetated site
will have permanent
interpretive signage
installed detailing the local
native plant species used
10 re-establish this wildlife
habitat and to create Small
Bird Habitat Havens.

Initially restoration of
the area through weed
eradication, revegetation of
native understorey and
installation of bird and
‘mammal nesting boxes
will be undertaken.

Community planting
days are also planned from
1pm on Wednesday, May
18 and from 10.30am on

Article published in Monthly Chronicle -
March edition - Page 9

Sy, Muy 23

“Once the work is
completed we should see
restored native vegetation,
restored and enhanced
wildlife habitat and a
bushland walk which will
serve to inform school
children and the wider
community of the
importance of
biodiversity.” said Dorothy.
Doolan, President of Ray
Park Heritage Group and
coordinator of the project.

Once the project is
completed the site will be
‘maintained by Bambara
Busheare volunteers
through the Hornsby
Council Volunteer
Busheare Program which
operates throughout the
Shire

Ray Park Heritage
Group invites everyone to
visit the site regularly as
the work progresses over
the next 18 months.

For further information
about this project or if you
would like to get involved
telephone 9876 5713 or
email rpheritage @
netspace.ne.au




